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Background: 

A report received by the Steering Committee from the Graduate Program Council (GPC) last year, recommended a role for GPC in a New Course Approval Process for graduate courses.  The   Steering Committee asked the Committee on Academic Programs (CAP) to defer action on that particular recommendation until it had addressed other issues raised in the report, including Program Approval.  In investigating this matter, Steering found that the only published college-wide policy on course approval referred to undergraduate courses being approved to meet the new curricular standards associated with “transformation.”  (See the related link http://www.tcnj.edu/~academic/courseapproval.html.)  That policy, while now out-of-date, seemingly reflected a long-established, de facto policy that new courses are approved at the school level by a school curriculum committee and/or the school’s Dean with additional conversations for courses impacting other schools.
Charge: 
The Steering Committee requests that the Committee on Academic Programs, perhaps with the assistance of selected GPC members, recommend a New Course Approval Process for graduate and undergraduate courses.  In doing so CAP should consider: 1) a role for GPC in approving new graduate courses and 2) a procedure for insuring that proper discussions take place when the impact of a new course reaches beyond a given school.    
Testimony:
CAP is asked to include along with its recommendations a summary of outreach efforts to the TCNJ community and the major points of view expressed.  Expanding GPC’s role in graduate course approval would have the effect of adding an additional level of approval above the school level for graduate courses.    
Timeline:
Steering asks that this work be completed by March 2009.  

